
Sayyid Al-Hakeem renews Al-Sudani’s government support to combat corruption,
provide services

Sayyid Al-Hakeem, head of Al-Hikma National Movement, received the president of the Patriotic

Union of Kurdistan, Mr. Bafel Talabani on 28/11/2022, and recalled the joint history we share

with the PUK, and its historical leadership represented by the late president Mr. Mam Jalal

Talabani “may Allah rest his soul”. We affirmed the importance of maintaining communication and

relations, as well as coordinating the positions to serve the Iraqi people with all of its

components. Additionally, we stressed dialogue, abiding by the constitution, and putting the

public interest first as constants to be adopted to overcome the outstanding issues between the

central government and the region. We stated the importance of adopting the equation of rights

and duties in all ties that connects Baghdad and Erbil. Moreover, we indicated the importance

of legislating laws that strengthen the stability of the political system, as well as are in

favor of the Iraqi citizen. We illustrated the importance of supporting the government in its

anti-corruption path, providing services, and restoring the citizen’s trust in the political

process, it is due to the government’s possession of success factors that aren’t available to

anyone else, as well as its success is in everyone’s favor.


